
SPSO decision report

Case: 201305403, Aberdeenshire Council

Sector: local government

Subject: maintenance and repair of roads

Outcome: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mr C lives on a road that was closed following a landslide. He complained that the landslide was caused by

construction work at the foot of a steep embankment below his street. Mr C felt that the council did not give due

consideration to the stability of the embankment when granting planning permission for the development. He also

complained about the length of time the council took to decide what to do with the road.

We were satisfied that the council had identified the stability of the embankment as a potential issue when

considering the planning application and that when granting planning consent they included a condition to try to

address this. We found that it did take around two and a half years for them to decide to permanently close a

section of the road. Whilst we felt this should be a source of concern for the council, we found that they had been

actively working toward reopening the road during that time. The investigations they carried out and the necessary

committee meetings had a cumulative impact that led to the delay, and we did not find any significant delays that

the council could have avoided.
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